PRESS NOTE

Celebration of Diversity

An interfaith meeting with representatives of all minority communities was held in Conference Hall of National Minority Commission at Block 14, CGO Complex, Lodhi Road, New Delhi on 18.01.2024 under chairmanship of Shri Iqbal Singh Lalpura to celebrate inauguration of Ram Temple at Ayodhya on 22nd January 2024 in keeping with the spirit of unity and celebration of diversity in Bharat.

Representatives of all minority community Sikh, Jain, Muslim, Parsis, Jews, Bauddh and Christians passed a resolution to congratulate the organiser and administrator of Ram Janm Bhumi Temple at Ayodhya and also all Indians as Lord Rama represents the ethos and culture of Indian Society as Maryada Purushottam Ram.

All expressed their desire to visit Ayodhya to pay their respect and give special offering. They thanked the Hon'ble Prime Minister for his efforts to promote communal harmony and protect the rights of the minority. It was further decided to meet the Hon'ble Prime Minister to offer thanks and appreciate his efforts to make Bharat a world power.

The participants were Mohd Riyaz, Dr Amir Salman, Md Ajaz Ansari, Md. Suleman, Md Muzammil Parwaaz, Md. Mufti Nasimuddin Mazahiri, Shri Abdul Sami, Molana Jawed Siddiqui, Md. Umar, Md. Nasim, Baba Gurpirit Singh, Baba Naunihal Singh, Shri Daljeet Singh, Shri Prabhjeet Singh Sarna, Shri Veerinder Pal Singh, Shri Kulvinder Singh, Shri Talvinder Singh, Shri Rishi Sachdeva, Shri Marazban Nariman Zariwala, Shri Rabbi Ezekiel Issac Malkar, Shri Tashi Yedup, Shri Chamb Dawa, Shri David Babu, Dr. Fr. Roby Kannanchira, Shri Suresh Chand Jain, Shri Amit Mahajan and Shri Manoj Kamboj.